
Written testimony for Senate Bill 2192 

 

Madam Chair Larson and Senate Judiciary Committee members 

 

 My name is Kevin Herrmann, 300 Fair St. SW, Beulah, ND. I am an independent 

North Dakota taxpayer. 

 I stand oppose of Senate Bill 2192. There is no reason for a study of the effects of 

term limits which was passed in the 2022 general election. The citizens of North 

Dakota finally got tired of long standing legislators. I do not trust how the study 

will be conducted in the interim. The main sponsor of Senate Bill 2192, Senator 

Hogue, has a history of hating Article III Powers Reserved to the People by 

introducing SCR 4001 in the 2019 Legislative Session. The citizens of North Dakota 

voted against Measure 2 in 2020 general election pertaining to SCR 4001. Senator 

Hogue isn’t the only legislator has made it known in past legislative session not 

happy of citizens of North Dakota of getting petitions on the election ballot. 

 Save the time and money in giving this bill a DO NOT PASS recommendation. 

 

Kevin Herrmann 

300 Fair St. SW 

Beulah, ND 58523 

701-873-4163 


